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via the INTERNET at:
Bender.Edward@EPAMAIL.EPA.GOV.

Anyone wishing to submit written
comments should forward at least 35
copies to Dr. Bender no later than June
9th for distribution to the Committee
and the interested public. Members of
the public wishing to make an oral
presentation at the meeting must contact
Dr. Bender by noon on the same
deadline in order to have time reserved
on the agenda. See below for additional
information on providing comments to
the SAB.

2. Environmental Engineering
Committee (EEC)

The Environmental Engineering
Committee (EEC) will meet June 22–23,
1995 at the One Washington Circle
Hotel, One Washington Circle NW.,
Washington, DC. The meeting will begin
each day at 8:30 a.m. and end no later
than 6:00 p.m.

The Committee will consider four
draft Science Advisory Board
subcommittee reports: (1) A review of
the Office of Pollution Prevention and
Toxics draft Use Cluster Scoring
System, (2) the OSWER Exposure Model
Subcommittee review of EPA’s
Composite Model for Leachate
Migration with Transformation Products
(EPACMTP) and the Finite Source
Methodology, (3) the Hazardous Air
Pollutant Monitoring Subcommittee
review of a proposed research program
on continuous emissions monitoring,
and (4) the Innovative Technology
Subcommittee’s review of the
Environmental Technology Innovation
and Commercialization Enhancement
Program (EnTICE), a technology
verification program. Please contact one
of the Committee Staff members listed
below for availability of these draft
documents. The Committee also plans
to begin preparation of a commentary on
modeling, and will discuss review
options and priorities for future
meetings.

Any member of the public wishing
further information, such as a proposed
agenda, should contact Mrs. Dorothy
Clark, Staff Secretary, Science Advisory
Board (1400F), U.S. EPA, Washington,
DC 20460, telephone (202) 260–6552 or
fax (202) 260–7118. Written comments
of any length (at least 35 copies) may be
provided up until the meeting. Members
of the public who wish to make a brief
oral presentation should contact the
Designated Federal Official, Mrs.
Kathleen Conway by phone at (202)
260–2558, or INTERNET at:
CONW-
AY.KATHLEEN@epamail.epa.gov, no
later than noon (eastern time), Monday,

June 19, in order to have time reserved
on the agenda .

Providing Oral or Written Comments at
SAB Meetings

The Science Advisory Board expects
that public statements presented at its
meetings will not be repetitive of
previously submitted oral or written
statements. In general, each individual
or group making an oral presentation
will be limited to a total time of ten
minutes. Requests for public comment
time should identify the name of the
individual who will make the
presentation, requirements for audio
visual equipment (e.g., overhead
projector, 35mm projector, chalk board,
etc.), and an outline of the issues to be
addressed. At least 35 copies of the oral
presentation (including overhead slides)
must be provided to the SAB no later
than the meeting. Written comments (at
least 35 copies) received in the SAB
Staff Office sufficiently prior to a
meeting date may be mailed to the
relevant SAB committee or
subcommittee prior to its meeting;
comments received too close to the
meeting date will normally be provided
to the committee at its meeting. Written
comments may be provided to the
relevant committee or subcommittee up
until the time of the meeting.

Dated: May 18, 1995.
A. Robert Flaak,
Acting Staff Director, Science Advisory Board.
[FR Doc. 95–13244 Filed 5–30–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P
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Mycogen Corp.; Application To
Register a Pesticide Product

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces receipt
of an application to register a pesticide
product containing an active ingredient
not included in any previously
registered product pursuant to the
provisions of section 3(c)(4) of the
Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (FIFRA), as amended.
DATES: Written comments must be
submitted by June 30, 1995.
ADDRESSES: By mail, submit written
comments identified by the document
control number [OPP–30388] and the
file symbol (53219–RG) to: Public
Response and Program Resources
Branch, Field Operations Divisions
(7506C), Office of Pesticide Programs,
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M St., SW., Washington, DC 20460. In

person, bring comments to:
Environmental Protection Agency, Rm.
1132, CM #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis Hwy.,
Arlington, VA.

Comments and data may also be
submitted electronically by sending
electronic mail (e-mail) to: opp-
docket@epamail.epa.gov. Electronic
comments must be submitted as an
ASCII file avoiding the use of special
characters and any form of encryption.
Comments and data will be accepted on
disks in Wordperfect in 5.1 file format
or ASCII file format. All comments and
data in electronic form must be
identified by the docket number [OPP–
30388] No ‘‘Confidential Business
Information’’ (CBI) should be submitted
through e-mail. Electronic comments on
this notice may be filed online at many
Federal Depository Libraries. Additional
information on electronic submission
can be found below in this document.

Information submitted as a comment
concerning this notice may be claimed
confidential by marking any part or all
of that information as ‘‘Confidential
Business Information’’ (CBI).
Information so marked will not be
disclosed except in accordance with
procedures set forth in 40 CFR part 2.
A copy of the comment that does not
contain CBI must be submitted for
inclusion in the public record.
Information not marked confidential
may be disclosed publicly by EPA
without prior notice. All written
comments will be available for public
inspection in Rm. 1132 at the address
given above, from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.,
Monday through Friday, excluding
holidays.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By
mail: Linda Hollis, Biopesticides and
Pollution Prevention Division (7501W),
Office of Pesticide Programs,
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M St., SW., Washington, DC 20460.
Office location and telephone number:
Rm. CS51B6, Westfield Building North
Tower, 2800 Crystal Drive, Arlington,
VA 22202, (703) 308–8733; e-mail:
hollis.linda@epamail.epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA
received an application from Mycogen
Corporation, 4980 Carroll Canyon Road,
San Diego, CA 92121, to register the
pesticide product MYX 910
Bioinsecticide (EPA File Symbol 53219–
RG), containing the active ingredient
Bacillus thuringiensis variety japonensis
strain buibui at 13 percent, an
ingredient not included in any
previously registered product pursuant
to the provisions of section 3(c)(4) of
FIFRA. This product is for the control
of larvae of soil dwelling beetles on or
in turfgrass, landscape ornamentals,
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soil, transporation facilities, and interior
plantscapes. Notice of receipt of this
application does not imply a decision
by the Agency on the application.

Notice of approval or denial of an
application to register a pesticide
product will be announced in the
Federal Register. The procedure for
requesting data will be given in the
Federal Register if an application is
approved.

Comments received within the
specified time period will be considered
before a final decision is made;
comments received after the time
specified will be considered only to the
extent possible without delaying
processing of the application.

A record has been established for this
notice under docket number [OPP–
30388] (including comments and data
submitted electronically as described
below). A public version of this record,
including printed, paper versions of
electronic comments, which does not
include any information claimed as CBI,
is available for inspection from 8 a.m. to
4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday,
excluding legal holidays. The public
record is located in Rm. 1132 of the
Public Response and Program Resources
Branch, Field Operations Division
(7506C), Office of Pesticide Programs,
Environmental Protection Agency,
Crystal Mall #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis
Highway, Arlington, VA.

Electronic comments can be sent
directly to EPA at:

opp-docket@epamail.epa.gov
Electronic comments must be

submitted as an ASCII file avoiding the
use of special characters and any form
of encryption.

The official record for this notice, as
well as the public version, as described
above will be kept in paper form.
Accordingly, EPA will transfer all
comments received electronically into
printed, paper form as they are received
and will place the paper copies in the
official record which will also include
all comments submitted directly in
writing. The official record is the paper
record maintained at the address in
ADDRESSES at the beginning of this
document.

Written comments filed pursuant to
this notice, will be available in the
Public Response and Program Resources
Branch, Field Operations Division at the
address provided from 8 a.m. to 4:30
p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding
legal holidays. It is suggested that
persons interested in reviewing the
application file, telephone this office at
(703–305–5805), to ensure that the file
is available on the date of intended visit.

Authority: 7 U.S.C. 136.

List of Subjects

Environmental protection, Pesticides
and pests, Product registration.

Dated: May 22, 1995.

Janet L. Andersen,
Director, Biopesticides and Pollution
Prevention Division, Office of Pesticide
Programs.

[FR Doc. 95–13142 Filed 5–30–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–F

[OPP–30387; FRL–4956–1]

Certain Companies; Applications to
Register Pesticide Products

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces receipt
of applications to register pesticide
products containing active ingredients
not included in any previously
registered products pursuant to the
provisions of section 3(c)(4) of the
Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (FIFRA), as amended.
DATES: Written comments must be
submitted by June 30, 1995.
ADDRESSES: By mail submit comments
identified by the document control
number [OPP–30387] and the
registration/file number, attention
Product Manager (PM) named in each
application at the following address:
Public Response and Program Resources
Branch, Field Operations Division
(7506C), Office of Pesticide Programs,
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M St., SW., Washington, DC 20460, In
person, bring comments to:
Environmental Protection Agency, Rm.
1132, CM #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis
Highway, Arlington, VA.

Comments and data may also be
submitted electronically by sending
electronic mail (e-mail) to: opp-
docket@epamail.epa.gov. Electronic
comments must be submitted as an
ASCII file avoiding the use of special
characters and any form of encryption.
Comments and data will also be
accepted on disks in WordPerfect in 5.1
file format or ASCII file format. All
comments and data in electronic form
must be identified by the docket number
[OPP–30387]. No ‘‘Confidential
Business Information’’ (CBI) should be
submitted through e-mail. Electronic
comments on this notice may be filed
online at many Federal Depository
Libraries. Additional information on
electronic submission can be found
below in this document.

Information submitted in any
comment concerning this notice may be

claimed confidential by marking any
part or all of that information as
‘‘Confidential Business Information’’
(CBI). Information so marked will not be
disclosed except in accordance with
procedures set forth in 40 CFR part 2.
A copy of the comment that does not
contain CBI must be submitted for
inclusion in the public record.
Information not marked confidential
may be disclosed publicly by EPA
without prior notice to the submitter.
All written comments will be available
for public inspection in Rm. 1132 at the
address given above, from 8 a.m. to 4:30
p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding
legal holidays.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By
mail: Registration Division (7505C),
Attn: (Product Manager (PM) named in
each registration), Office of Pesticide
Programs, 401 M St., SW., Washington,
DC 20460.

In person: Contact the PM named in
each registration at the following office
location/telephone number:

Product
manager

Office location/
telephone
number

Address

PM 25 Rob-
ert Taylor,

Rm. 241, CM
#2 (703–
305–6800).

Environ-
mental
Protection
Agency

1921 Jeffer-
son Davis
Hwy

Arlington, VA
22202

PM 10 Rich-
ard
Keigwin,

Rm. 713, CM
#2 (703–
305–7618).

-Do-

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA
received applications as follows to
register pesticide products containing
active ingredients not included in any
previously registered products pursuant
to the provisions of section 3(c)(4) of
FIFRA. Notice of receipt of these
applications does not imply a decision
by the Agency on the applications.

Products Containing Active Ingredients
Not Included in Any Previously
Registered Products

1. File Symbol: 264–LLL. Applicant:
Rhone-Poulenc AG Company, P.O. Box
12014, 2 T.W. Alexander Drive,
Research Triangle Park, NC 27709.
Product name: Regent 1.5G Insecticide.
Insecticide. Active ingredient: Fipronil
5-amino-1-(2,6-dichloro-4-
(trifluoromethyl) phenyl)-4-((1,R,S)-
(trifluoromethyl)sulfinyl)-1 H-pyrazole-
3-carbonitrile at 1.5 percent. Proposed
classification/Use: None. For use on
corn to control northern and western
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